REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING

COMMITTEE OF ANC 6A 

July 24, 2007 

Present: Commissioners Nick Alberti, David Holmes;

Resident Members Drew Ronneberg, Linda Whitted, Vanessa Ruffin

**Meeting was conducted without a quorum of voting members**

Drew Ronneberg chaired the meeting. 

Community Comments

None

Status Reports

200H (Dreyfus Development). Drew Ronneberg reported that representatives from ANC 6A, ANC

6C, SPNA, CHRS and the residents of Square 752 held its second meeting with Lee Quill and engaged in direct dialogue with the project’s architect, Rick Cook.  The community groups also sent Mr. Cook examples of modern buildings that respected the architectural context of historic buildings in the hope that future iterations of the building’s design would be more sensitive to the existing structures.

H Street Overlay PUD/upzoning Text Amendment. Drew Ronneberg reported the ANC 6A filed its second text amendment (ZC Case #07-22) to the H Street Zoning Overlay to prevent map amendments (upzonings) from being granted as part of the Planned Unit Development process.  Dr. Ronneberg thought that the proposed amendment would protect the “scale and character” of H Street and the surrounding community and help reduce rampant land speculation that is preventing many of the old structures from being reoccupied.

Vacant Properties. Drew Ronneberg reported that the joint ANC 6A/6C vacant properties map had been published on the web.  The map can be accessed at 

http://www.communitywalk.com/washington/dc/anc_6a6c_vacant_properties/map/136384
Fast Food Restaurant Appeal – 1016 H St. NE. Drew Ronneberg reported ANC 6A’s appeal of the Zoning Administrator decision to issue a building permit for a fast food restaurant without going through a special exception process had been filed with the BZA.  The case is BZA Case #17699. 

Old Business

None

1113-1117 H ST NE 

Stan Wall, Stephanie Drake and Ernest Bland representing a team that was interested in responding to a NCRC request for proposals to develop the vacant parcel at 1113-1117 H ST NE.  The group said that they were planning on submitting a proposal for mixed use retail/housing with five units of affordable housing.  They were interested in getting community feedback on potential uses and design suggestions.  NCRC requires that the proposed buildings be matter-of-right height and density.

The architect, Mr. Bland, said that his firm had worked on a number of challenging projects in the city including the redevelopment of the Tivoli theater on 14th St., NW.  He said that the group was familiar with the H Street Strategic Plan and Design guidelines, and intended to build a four story building that was sensitive to the architectural context of the neighborhood.  However, no plans or sketches were available to allow the community to evaluate.

The group said that it wanted to encourage local small businesses but that these types of businesses were difficult to support without subsidies and asked if the committee knew of any sources of funding.  The committee did not know of any funds available for this purpose. 

Ms. Ruffin expressed her concern that the square had an insufficient alley system, and that she thought this would create problems for the neighbors. 

Proposals were due to NCRC only a few days after the ED&Z meeting.  Subsequent to the meeting, Drew Ronneberg learned that two proposals (including this one) had been submitted in response to the RFP.

Vacant Properties
Our committee was joined by Alan Kimber, Commissioner of 6C05, as well as Charles Elliot and Tom Madison of the Vacant Properties Taskforce.  Drew Ronneberg said that there had been over 400 views of the vacant properties map and that he had received 5-6 reports of properties that were reported by DCRA as vacant but were in fact occupied.  The group thought that it was important to help owners of occupied properties get off the vacant properties list. 

Charles Elliot reported that DCRA has not been responsive to the Taskforce’s reports, despite assurances that they would investigate community-identified properties.  Drew Ronneberg said that he had invited Allen Smith, director the DCRA’s vacant properties division, to come to the ED&Z committee meeting, but that Mr. Smith had declined.  Tom Madison said that he had the best luck getting a response when he reported a vacant property through the web.  Everyone agreed that the best strategy was to use multiple means of reporting properties: through the web, through faxing the vacant property form to DCRA and having Tommy Wells office help with direct reporting to DCRA.  Drew Ronneberg said that he would invite Mr. Smith to the August ED&Z meeting. Nick Alberti thought that Dan Tangherlini should also be invited to the ED&Z meeting to help put pressure on DCRA.y

Historic District Expansion/Creation

ANC 6A and ANC 6C voted to take significantly different approaches on the expansion of the existing Capitol Hill Historic District or the creation of a new historic district.  ANC 6A voted to authorize a survey anywhere in its boundaries and make the maximum use of volunteers.  On the other hand, ANC 6C only supports surveyingf the residential area south of H Street and using professionals to conduct the survey.  Commissioner Kimber said that residents in his SMD were opposed to a historic district and they didn’t want the additional restrictions that accompanied a historic district.  Commissioners Holmes and Alberti were concerned that residents in 6C might change their minds quickly when large scale developments started changing the neighborhood, but that they time required to survey would mean that significant areas of residential properties would be lost.  Ms. Ruffin stated that she knew quite a few people who lived north of H Street who were interested in Historic District Designation.  Drew Ronneberg said that he was worried that the 400 and 500 block of H Street was vulnerable to lot consolidation and demolition without Historic District protection.  He also said that in the 3 joint ANC 6A/6C meetings on Historic Districts that people became much more comfortable with the idea as they learned more about the process and the requirements.  

Mr Chad Ernst, who lives on the 500 block of H Street said that he was interested in the adding on a 3rd story to his building and that he was willing to do this in a manner that was “historically sensitive.” However, HPO said that additional floors could only be added if they were not visible from the street.  David Holmes and Nick Alberti thought that the standards were looser for historic designation of commercial areas and that HPO might not fully understand the difference in standards between residential and commercial areas.  It was agreed that this matter should be investigated further with HPO.  

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting: 

Tuesday, August 28, 2007 

7-9 PM 

900 G Street, NE 

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers 

